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August 19, 2019 

Greetings Family and Friends!! 

What a miracle summer!! God was doing great things 

through Home of Grace Ministry! Many children and 

adults have received God’s love and mercy through your 

prayers and financial support. With many of you 

stepping out to become the hands and feet of Jesus, to 

show the world the wonderful name of Jesus, for He has 

loved and care for them through your faith and action!! 

 

We have safely returned home on the 14
th

 from our 77 

day journey in the field, but we feel the spirit of God’s 
work still remains in us. It is always an encouragement 

for us knowing that we have such an amazing family of 

God as you have served with us through your spirit in 

prayers and going to support the work God has called 

upon us to serve in the nation of Cambodia. His plan for 

us continues to move forward with many challenges to 

come. We are so excited to update you some of His 

great work and what He continues to do in this 

ministry. As you may know, many have joined us to 

serve this summer to experience God’s marvelous work 

inside many hearts of the children and people of 

Cambodia through your faithful serving!! 

We had such a joy and privilege of hosting 4 

wonderful teams that came at 3 separate times this 

summer: First Baptist Church in Houston who came 

in June, First Baptist Church in Broken Arrow with 

Coweta Baptist Church in July and another team 

from Singapore in August. We give thanks to the 

Lord and to their church for making it possible for 

them to go and serve with Home of Grace in the field. Those teams are outstanding in whatever they do with 

all their hearts that God called onto them to GO, to share others God’s compassion and reach out to the lost 

and needy in remote areas! The journey was far from easy as the climate became hotter and sweater by the 

day. And when the rain came, it poured heavy! It was extremely difficult for us to go through the narrow and 

muddy roads into the villages, but we continue to put our trust in the Lord for the great things He has 

promised and set before us. 

 



 

Home of Grace Ministry, Inc. - PO Box 141158 Broken Arrow, OK 74014 - Home of Grace – Cambodia 
                      Email henry@homegrace.net Office Phone 918.251.8941 Cell Ph. 918.408.3509/443.614.2358 
                                                                Please visit us www.homeofgrace.net 

 

 

August 19, 2019 

This summer, we had a remarkable success of 3 VBS in different provinces:  

1. Home of Grace in Kandal Province with over 500 children attended. 

2. Home of Hope in Kampong Speu Province with close to a thousand children. 

3. Home of Faith in Takeo Province with about 700 children. 

 

God had touched the heart of the principles and teachers to allow the children to have a day off from school 

to attend our VBS. What a joy to have over two thousand children in total to attend the VBS this summer to 

the place God prepared them to come and learn!! We used that opportunity to share the stories in the bible 

and other fun activities. We fed all the children who attended VBS sandwiches and chicken rich soup with 

refreshments for lunch. 

Also, before they went home we showed them the importance of school and our care for their education by 

blessing all the children in need with school supplies from God’s love. 

 

The Lord had prepared the hearts of many people before our teams arrived into the villages to share the 

gospel. The teams went at different times and to different villages. We were thrilled beyond words to witness 

the power of God’s work pouring out into the heart of the people through His grace and mercy!! His words 

spread incredibly like wildfire throughout many different villages!! Many of the people heard the message 

and accepted Jesus Christ as their Savior. During this journey, we had over 300 people give their life to Christ 

and 183 people made a public profession of faith!! What an incredible time to witness our new brothers and 

sisters joining together into the family of God!!  
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We shared the blessing from God to over 700 families in need with each family receiving 50lbs of rice, a 

mosquito net, a blanket, a mat, noodles, sarong (Cambodia’s custom skirt), refreshments, and fresh bread. 

Many families were extremely grateful; they showed their appreciation with such a big smile on their face 

and it bought all of us joy in our hearts!! The scripture says it is more blessed to give than to receive! 

 

Home of Grace children are doing amazingly! They were such a tremendous help with the VBS, preparing the 

gift bags for all the village children. They also lead all the programs during VBS and shared their testimonies 

of God’s power and mercy on their lives. Thanks to all who is a part of raising them through your prayers and 

support for their future. The children were so thrilled to go to the beach and water park for the summer! 

We give thanks to the Lord for all that He has done through Home of Grace Ministry for all His glory this 

summer, especially for working in the heart of our brothers and sisters who 

joined us in the journey of faith. Through your prayers, given, and going we 

know this could not have been possible without your faith, love, and support to 

Home of Grace Ministry and God’s continual work in the nation of Cambodia!! 

In His Service, 

 

Henry & Neri Tran 

Matthew 25:35-36 
 


